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Autumn Term ς Newsletter Week 12: 2nd December 2022      

     

  

22 

 

Values 
Education 

 

Our value for DECEMBER is:  

PATIENCE 
 

 

MESSAGES, FEEDBACK AND REFLECTIONS FROM THE HEAD 

I always enjoy my regular visits to the classroom and this week has been no exception. Across the week I have 

been impressed by the engagement, enthusiasm and effort I have seen and this only captures a small amount of 

the learning that takes place: 

Á In Nursery I had the pleasure of witnessing some impromptu singing (Jingle Bells) and dancing, with musical 

instruments and led by one of the children.  

Á Reception have been busy practicing their Christmas play, which I have seen snippets of and parents of 

children in Beech Class are in for a treat!   

Á Year 1 impressed me with their confidence and knowledge of numbers within 10 using a tens frame and also 

impressed me with the progress they have made in their phonics/ reading. 

Á Year 2 have also impressed me with their learning in maths and I saw some fantastic movements in their PE 

sessions. 

Á Year 3 have been working hard investigating spelling and vocabulary and had some really interesting 

discussions on word meaning, but their class music session learning to play along to Christmas music using 

ΨDŀǊŀƎŜ .ŀƴŘΩ ƻƴ ƛ-pads was truly amazing! 

Á Year 4 have been planning and writing their own stories and I have been lucky enough to see how these have 

developed over time ς the children have really enjoyed this, could all tell me their story and worked with 

impressive focus in class over the last 2 days writing them. I am really looking forward to reading them! 

Á Year 5 vector drawings in computing have been brilliant and they have continued to tackle some really 

challenging fractions work in maths!   

Á Year 6 represented the school at a tag rugby festival this week, which I ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ 

that they did very well in some challenging circumstances! They all showed great enthusiasm in their street 

dance lessons too ς with some brilliant dance moves on show! 

HOME / SCHOOL SUPPORT 

Education has always been a partnership between home and school and we all felt this more so during the 

pandemic, when the majority of children had long periods of time learning at home. We also know that for most 

children across the country there are now learning gaps (for some quite significant). The pandemic, is also 

responsible for a lot of social concerns across the country, with social, emotional and mental health issues at the 

highest they have ever been for children, coupled with overloaded services that are unable to keep up with 

demand. As a school we are dedicated to supporting your children, academically and socially/emotionally and in 

school offer specialist Child Counselling, pastoral/nurture sessions and social skills groups to support children in 
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addition to academic interventions and tuition during the school day and small group after school tuition. We also 

make frequent external referrals for specialist support and advice. 

 

Now that the pandemic is over and we are learning to live with COVID, everything feels more normal, however 

the legacy of the pandemic is really quite alarming and has had a huge impact on children and their education, 

which we are still recovering from. We are really proactive in addressing the gaps and needs created and/or 

increased by the pandemic, but in order to do this more effectively we need the support of our parents, whether 

it be through accessing additional support for you or your child (often advertised in the newsletter) or through 

supporting their academic development. Our home learning expectations are deliberately simple. We ask you to 

focus on phonics, reading and basic maths as the first priority as this underpins so much further learning and it is 

often these core skills that children have gaps in. A number of teachers are finding that children are not engaging 

effectively in their homework, which is the part of their learning that we cannot control ς aside from offering 

opportunities to complete these activities in school. Class teachers usually post the homework on Class Dojo each 

week so that parents know what is expected of their child and all children are expected to read frequently at 

home. I am a parent and appreciate the challenges of working full time and then supporting your children with 

their homework, but I would really appreciate your support with this as the skills we are asking children to practice 

at home are frequently designed to help plug the learning gaps. In school, we see a significant difference in the 

learning and progress of children that practice reading their sounds/words/books and their number facts/times 

ǘŀōƭŜǎ ŜǘŎΦ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŜǾŜǊȅ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻƴΩǘΦ  

 

Education is a vocation and my staff give so much of their own time and energy to their role in school ς I have 

never worked with a more caring and resilient team, who go above and beyond for the children at Laburnum. I 

also know that you as parents want the best for your children and so I am asking that the key skills home learning 

is prioritised, not just because it is our expectation, but because it makes a real difference to your child and their 

learning. 

 

!ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƘŜƭǇ ƛƴ ƪƴƻǿƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ 

teacher initially. If you have concerns about special educational needs please email Mrs Boyall (SENDCo) on 

SEND@laburnumprimary.co.uk ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ǿŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ 

ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻǊ aǊǎ 5ŀǿŜǎ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ aŜƴǘŀƭ IŜŀƭǘƘ [ŜŀŘΦ 

COATS 

We still have some children arriving to school without coats. Please can you ensure that your child is sent with a 

jumper/cardigan and warm coat every day as the weather is very cold currently. 

PARKING AND ROAD SAFETY AROUND SCHOOL 

We are regularly contacted by parents and members of the public who are concerned about parents parking and 

driving during school drop-off and pick-up times. We are not able to get directly involved in issues outside of 

school, however we are always looking to improve things where we can.  

 

From Monday 5th December, we are going to trial a new way of dismissing Year 4, 5 and 6 on the playground 

rather than through the large gate. All other classes will be dismissed as usual. Year 4, 5 and 6 will be dismissed 

as follows: 

3:25 Large playground gates opened. Parents to wait on the playground behind the line of yellow cones. 
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3:30 Classes begin to come out of school (school ends at 3:30 and then the children need time to collect belogins 

and come out to meet parents) and be dismissed in a line as usual. Year 4 will line up nearest to the main school 

building, Year 5 in the middle and Year 5 nearest to the Early Years playground. 

 

Once collected, parents and carers should leave the school site with the children so that we can lock the gates / 

clear the playground for any clubs that are happening. For safety and safeguarding reasons, parents and carers 

will not be permitted to walk across the playground through the dismissal areas between Y1/2/3 and Y4/5/6 and 

will therefore need to move from one gate to the other as usual. 

BIKES AND SCOOTERS AT SCHOOL 

It is fantastic that so many of our children bring a bike or scooter to school as an active way of travelling. Please 

remind your child that they should not be riding these once on the school premises. We do not accept children in 

Years 5 and 6 coming to school on their own on a bike without a helmet ς this is in line with the free Bikeablity 

training and expectations that our children receive and is an important safety measure. If a child arrives at school 

without a helmet, there is an expectation that they do not ride their bike home on the day. During the school day 

ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ Ψ[ƻŎƻ tŀǊŜƴǘƛǎΩ ƛΦŜΦ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ŀ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ 

helmets will need to leave their bike at school until they bring a helmet into school or their parent is able to bring 

a helmet into school or to collect the bike. 

RECEPTION CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE & SCHOOL CAROLS 

Parents of children in Reception have already been sent details of ticket bookings and these are being processed. 

Year 1-6 will be taking part in the Carols on the Playground on the 15th December, which has been on our dates 

list in the newsletter since the beginning of term. Although this will be an event that Years 1-с ΨǇŜǊŦƻǊƳΩ ŀǘΣ ŀll 

children and their families are welcome to attend this as a community event. As this is an outside event tickets 

are not required, so feel free to bring along the whole family. 

 

The event will work as follows: 

Á 3:25 The gates will open for parents to come onto the playground and wait (the parent area will be clearly 

demarcated). The FLS will be serving refreshments in the dining hall, where there will also be a second hand 

school uniform stall and an adult/child tombola. 

Á 3:50 ς 4pm: The children will come out to the playground and assemble at the front with the stage in front of 

them.  

Á 4pm: During the performance, each class will perform a reading and this will alternate with Christmas songs 

that the children will sing. Song sheets will also be handed out to parents and member of the community who 

attend so you can all join in with our festive event. 

 

At the end of the singing / performance, the children will go back into school to collect school bags etc. and then 

will be dismissed from their classrooms / playground as usual. If your child is unable to take part and you will be 

ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǎ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ƘƻƳŜ ŀǘ оΥолΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǳǎƛƴƎ /ƭŀǎǎ 

Dojo. 
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HOUSE POINTS THIS WEEK 

    

232 224 187 206 
 

ATTENDANCE VALUES CHAMPIONS 
Beech 94.7%     0 late marks 

Elm 91.7%     2 late marks 

Cedar 98.5%     1 late mark 

Chestnut 92%    0 late marks 

Willow 89.3%    1 late mark 

Sycamore 97.7%    8 late marks 

Oak 96%     2 late marks 
 

Apple: Archie 

Beech: Annabelle 

Elm: Austin 

Cedar: Jake 

Chestnut: Charlie Joe 

Willow: Jack 

Sycamore: Bobby 

Oak: Georgina 
 

ATTENDANCE TARGET: 97% CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

 

This week the 
Golden Mile 

trophies were 
awarded to: 

 

EYFS & KS1 KS2 

Beech Willow 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

WILLOW CLASS 
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KEY DATES 

December 
Wednesday 7th  All Day Nursery & Reception visit St Albans Cathedral St Albans 

Thursday 8th  All Day Save the Children - Christmas Jumper Day  

Wednesday 14th  9:30am 
2:30pm 

Reception Christmas Production 
Reception Christmas Production  

School Hall 
School Hall 

Thursday 15th 4:00pm Whole School Carols on the Playground Playground 

Friday 16th  11:15am- 
4.30pm 

Y1 & Y2 Snow White & the Seven Dwarfs MK Theatre 

January 
Wednesday 4th   School Opens for Spring Term: Reception-Y6 Pupils return to school 

Nursery 1:1 New Parent & Child Meetings 

Thursday 5th   Nursery Pupils return to school  

Monday 16th  All Day Y6 Young Voices The O2 Arena, London 

Tuesday 24th   9:00am Y2 Cedar Class Assembly for Parents School Hall 

Monday 30th  9-10:30am Apple (N) Class Parent Session Drop-in 
Oak (Y6) Class Parent Lesson Drop-in  

Apple Classroom  
Oak Classroom 

Tuesday 31st   9-10:30am Cedar (Y2) Class Parent Lesson Drop-in 
Sycamore (Y5) Class Parent Lesson Drop-in 

Cedar Classroom 
Sycamore Classroom 

February 
Wednesday 1st  9-10:30am Elm (Y1) Class Parent Lesson Drop-in 

Chestnut (Y3) Class Parent Lesson Drop-in  
Elm Classroom 
Chestnut Classroom  

Thursday 2nd  9-10:30am Apple (N) Class Parent Session Drop-in 
Beech (YR) Class Parent Lesson Drop-in 

Apple Classroom 
Beech Classroom 

Friday 3rd  9-10:30am Willow (Y4) Class Parent Lesson Drop-in Willow Classroom 

Tuesday 7th 2:30-
3:15pm 

Pupil books available for Parents/Children to 
view together (books also available for in-
school Parent/Teacher Meetings) 

Classrooms 

Wednesday 8th   Parent/Teacher Meetings  Virtual and in-school 
appointments available Thursday 9th   Parent/Teacher Meetings  

Friday 10th  All day CHUMS Shine Bright, Wear Bright 
School closes for half term break 

 

Monday 20th   School opens for Spring 2  

Mon 27th ς Weds 1st 
March 

 Y4 at Grafham Water Centre   

Tuesday 28th    9:00am Y5 Sycamore Class Assembly for Parents School Hall 

March 
Wednesday 1st   Y4 Residential Visit Graham Water Centre 

Thursday 2nd   World Book Day  
Tuesday 7th  10:00-

11:00am 

bǳǊǎŜǊȅ Ψǎǘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀȅΩ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ό!ǇǊƛƭ 

admission children/parents by invite) 

Apple Classroom 

Tuesday 7th  9.05am- 

3.00pm 

Y5 Visit to West Stow Anglo-Saxon Village West Stow, Suffolk 

Thursday 9th   1:30-
2:30pm 

bǳǊǎŜǊȅ Ψǎǘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀȅΩ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ό!ǇǊƛƭ 
admission children/parents by invite) 

Apple Classroom 

Friday 17th  Red Nose Day  
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Tuesday 21st  9:00am Y3 Chestnut Class Assembly for Parents School Hall 

Friday 31st   School closes for Easter Break  

April 
Tuesday 18th   School Opens for Summer Term: Reception-Y6 Pupils return to school 

Nursery 1:1 New Parent & Child Meetings 

Wednesday 19th   Nursery Pupils return to school  

Tuesday 25th  9:00am Y1 Elm Class Assembly for Parents School Hall 

May 
Monday 1st   May Day Bank Holiday: School Closed  

Throughout May  Year 2 Statutory Assessments completed  

Wednesday 3rd   Pupil Class Photographs  

Thurs 4th ς Fri 5th   Y3 Overnight Camping School Field 

Mon 8th-Thurs 11th   Year 6 Statutory Assessments (SATs)  

Tue 16th 8.45am- 
3.30pm 

Y4 visit to the Verulamium St Albans 

Mon 22nd ς Fri 26th   Y6 PGL Residential Visit Caythorpe Court 

Tuesday 23rd   SCARF Life Education Visit to Laburnum  

Friday 26th   School closes for half term break  

June 
Tuesday 6th  School opens for Summer 2  

Tues 6th-Fri 23rd   Year 4 Multiplication Check window  

Mon 12th ς Fri 16th   Year 1 Phonics Screening Check week  

Tuesday 27th  9:00am YR Beech Class Assembly for Parents School Hall 
Tuesday 27th  10:00-

11:00am 

bǳǊǎŜǊȅ Ψǎǘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀȅΩ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ό{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 

admission children/parents by invite) 

Apple Classroom 

Thursday 29th  1:30-
2:30pm 

bǳǊǎŜǊȅ Ψǎǘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀȅΩ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ό{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 
admission children/parents by invite) 

Apple Classroom 

July  
Fri 7th ς Sat 8th   Y5 National Space Centre Overnight Visit NSC Leicester 

Friday 14th   Annual Pupil Reports to Parents  

Monday 17th   School Sports Day (Times to be confirmed)  

Weds 19th - Thurs 
20th  

 Class Transition Days (Children in new classes)  

Friday 21st  2:20pm Year 6 Leavers Assembly - School closes for summer break 
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